
Overton Community Council

Planning Committee 21st August 2014
 
Present: Cllr Miller, Cllr Pugh (Chairman) and Cllr Rogers
 
1. Questions or comments from members of the public – no representations received.
2. Apologies
Cllrs Coles 
Cllrs Hellingman and Hewitt - working

3. To disclose personal and pecuniary interests in item of business to be discussed at the meeting. – none received.
4. To consider planning applications received
	Planning Application No
	Applicant
	Address of Application
	Brief Details
	Date Applied For
	Status

	P/2014/0592
	Mr M Jones
	Fairleigh, Station Road, Overton
	Outline application for residential development with matters reserved except access
	13th August 2014
	Objections

	P/2014/0570
	Not recorded
	Land to the rear of 2 High Street
	Removal of planning conditions 10,11 and 12 indicated on prior application P/2011/0751
	7/08/2014
	No objections
 


 
The members of the Overton Community Council Planning Committee met and the following concerns/issues were raised regarding application 0592. 

· It was noted that the application is outside of the defined settlement area of Overton on Dee and has been included on the Local Development Plan 2006 -2021 as a Special Landscape Area.

· The Planning Guidance Note No 13 - Housing in the Countryside - section d) defines ‘infill development, this application does not constitute an infill. 
· Policy H5 states that 'outside defined settlement limits new dwellings will only be permitted where proposals comprise infilling'. Infill proposals are defined as 'the development of one or two residential units in a small gap along a continuously developed highway frontage within a clearly identifiable group of buildings.'
· The design of development objections due to; 6 dwellings marked as 4+ - these properties would be too intensive for this site; another Policy H5 condition states ‘Continuously developed highway frontage: dwellings which are sited substantially away from the highway and have large front gardens and/or properties set within large plots with a sizeable gap to neighbouring properties are unlikely to constitute continuously built up frontages. Additional residential development in such cases will harm the rural character of the area’.
· 24 vehicles are indicated as the proposed number of cars on this plot of land – members raised concerns regarding sufficient visibility for drivers exiting the site and oncoming vehicles.  

· No indication of this land being agricultural or residential in application but considered to be agricultural – confirmation of which category it is would be appreciated.
· The sewerage system in Overton was not constructed to deal with the increasing levels of use and concern was raised regarding its current condition and capacity level.
Meeting closed 14.30

